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I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

Media Relations has issued a news release detailing the timeline of demolition activities for the Mulholland Bridge planned for this upcoming weekend. The demolition will follow a carefully arranged demolition schedule that does not include the use of explosives, but does consist of heavy construction equipment to steadily chip away at the southern side of the bridge for a period of 53 hours. The demolition schedule and associated aspects of demolition were the topic of several additional media outlets today, including the Daily News, Los Angeles Times, Chinese Daily News, KCBS 2/9 and KTLA 5. Project Director Michael Barbour provided an editorial writer with the L.A. Times with information regarding previous project efforts to explore a parallel bridge alternative for the Mulholland Bridge earlier this year. While such a bridge alternative would have been quicker to build, more efficient and less costly, the project team was obligated to return to the baseline design for the bridge that was included in the approved environmental document due in part to concerns in meeting the 2013 project delivery schedule. Doug Failing, Metro’s executive officer of highway project delivery, provided an NPR interview with Patt Morrison today on the bridge demolition process, and reiterated the call for the public to avoid travel this weekend if at all possible and to explore public transit options. Additionally, USA Today is expected to run a front-page story tomorrow that talks about the upcoming closure and potential impacts to regional traffic congestion and agency preparations to manage closure impacts. The reporter was told that the public was provided with several weeks of advance notice in order to allow them to prepare for the closure. The public is encouraged to plan ahead, avoid the area or stay home.

Metro Orange Line Extension Construction Notice
As part of the continuing construction activities for the Metro Orange Line Extension, the Contractor will be constructing a concrete encasement for the sewer line beneath the Bus Rapid Transit crossing. Due to the size, depth and shoring of the open excavation, this activity requires a full road closure of Saticoy Street at the Bus Rapid Transit crossing. The closure will not affect north-south traffic along Canoga Avenue. The full street closure is scheduled from Friday, July 15, 2011 beginning at 9:00 p.m. until 6:00 a.m., Monday, July 18, 2011, weather permitting. Click here for complete details.


	

	








